August 2, 2016
Update from the CPRA

As many of you know, there have been a number of recent changes at the Canadian Professional
Rodeo Association that resulted in some Board vacancies.

Several CPRA members have volunteered to fill some of these positions for the remainder of the
term. The Board of Directors is in the process of communicating with the member groups involved to
fill the vacancies if the constituents are happy with the volunteer. In instances where two or more
volunteers have come forward, or in situations where no one has volunteered to date, the CPRA will
proceed with a call for nominations and a by-election to fill the given position(s).

Work is also underway to re-establish a Business Advisory Council and CFR negotiating committee.
A process for hiring an Interim General Manager will be instituted once a fully functioning CPRA
Board of Directors is in place.

In the meantime, CPRA staff and Board members are working hard to address the tasks required to
complete the regular rodeo season, prepare for the Pro Series Final and the 2016 Canadian Finals
Rodeo.

We appreciate the support, volunteers and constructive feedback as we work to move forward and
continue to promote Canadian Professional Rodeo.

Thank you,
Canadian Professional Rodeo Association
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